MINUTES OF THE EMERGENCY MEETING OF THE BOARD OF CITY
COMMISSIONERS FOR THE CITY OF PORT ST. JOE, FLORIDA, FOR
AVENUE F STORMWATER PIPE REPLACEMENT HELD AT 2775 GARRISON
AVENUE APRIL 26, AT 9:00 A.M.

The following were present: Mayor Buzzett, Commissioners Kerigan, Langston, and Lowry. City
Manager Jim Anderson, City Clerk Charlotte Pierce, Chief of Police Jake Richards, and Public Works
Director John Grantland were also present. Commissioner Hoffman was absent.

The Purpose of the meeting was to consider emergency replacement of a stormwater pipe at the
intersections of Avenue F and Battle Street that has collapsed.

Call to Order
Agenda
Avenue F /Stormwater Pipe Replacement

John Grantland made the Commissioners aware of the collapsed pipe. This is a public safety issue and
he asked that an emergency replacement be made of the pipe.

George Foxworth, Christy McElroy, and Robert Branch shared their concerns about the issue.

A Motion was made by Commissioner Langston, second by Commissioner Lowry, for Jason White
Construction, LLC to make the repairs in the amount of $32,895.00. All in favor; Motion carried 4-0.

Mr. White’s original quote was for $39,595 but Mr. Grantland was able to locate pipe for a direct purchase

in the amount of $6,700 which lowered the cost to $32,895. Repairs should begin on either May 2, 2024,
or May 6, 2024.

Citizens to be Heard

There were no additional citizens that wished to address the Commission.

Discussion ltems by Commissioners

Neither Mayor Buzzett, Commissioners Kerigan, Langston, nor Lowry had anything else to discuss.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:15 A.M.
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